
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 10
13th of November 2018
Present:

Cllr. Mrs M Webber (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, P Holmes, Mrs I Hutchinson, Mrs J Johnson.
16 members of the public and PCSO R Stevens
Police Report: 

The Chairman welcomed PCSO Stevens who reported:
Anti-Social behavior – Culcheth - 15 reports of ASB - Motorcycle ASB seems to be the favor of this month with 10 reports of motorcycles causing annoyance, alarm and distress, particularly around the area of Shaw Street. One rider has been identified and will be spoken to in front of their parents. Over bonfire and Halloween two wheelie bins were stolen and set on fire. Four people have been dealt with for possession of drugs.

Burglary Dwellings – Culcheth – 2 reports 

Criminal Damage - Culcheth. One male has been identified for causing damage to a CCTV camera at a local business.

SPEED ENFORCEMENT
I have been monitoring the speed of HGV’s and Farm vehicles along Common Lane and Broseley Lane and am happy to report back that none of the vehicles have been exceeding the proscribed speed limit

TRUCAM SPEED ENFORCEMENT

TruCam has been used on Broseley Lane where 4 vehicles were driving above the 30mph speed limit, the highest speed was 48 mph.

Priorities for November - Hi-Viz patrols along Shaw Street to deter any more motorcycle ASB, and around the front and rear of Lodge drive shops to prevent youths gaining access to the roof tops.
Members noted concern from a large delegation of Glazebury residents about the increase in Heavy vehicle movements through the village on the A574. It was agreed that the Borough Council Traffic Manger would be contacted with a view to a survey of the problem The Clerk
The Chairman thanked the PCSO Stevens for the report.
10.1    Opening

The Chairman welcomed members of the public.
10.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Johnson – planning application 2018/33520.

10.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations
No requests

10.2 Apologies for inability to be present
Cllr. Mrs J Grime and Cllr. Mrs A Roberts.
10.3   Minutes of Meeting Number 9
Resolution 67/18
That the minutes of the meeting held on 9th of October 2018 be accepted as a true record. 
10.4     Matters Arising 
Police Report – members noted that, in response to a query about the incident at Doeford Close, the Police had stated that it was an ongoing investigation the details of which could not be disclosed at this stage.
There had been no response regards contact details for VOSA but from information on the website it would suggest that concerns about speeding vehicles should be directed to the Police.
10.5   Borough Councillor’s Report 
Members noted the Borough Councillors written report:

There was a full Council meeting on 29th October.  Mr Norman Banner, who has done a huge amount of voluntary work for the Borough, was made an Honorary Freeman.

There were questions from Councillors to Portfolio Holders.  First on the Local Transport Plan 4 needing a strategy for addressing the issue of pollution/air quality in the town; this seems highly relevant to Glazebury where many houses are only a few feet from the A574, and also the areas of Culcheth affected by any problems with Diggle Green Farm.  Councillors recently door knocked the old hospital estate and encouraged residents to complain to the Environment Agency every time an adverse smell was experienced, and this has resulted in an increase in inspections and problems were found.

There was also a question on were we pleased that austerity is now officially over and has the Government confirmed that the cuts in next year’s funding will not now go ahead; and a question on whether the planning application from Eddie Stobart for a new HQ on greenbelt land near Appleton is a ‘foregone conclusion’.  I can confirm that it isn’t.  It will be decided at Planning on 7th November like any other application.  There were 7 other questions, including one on enforcement for hedge cutting (with the answer that the Council can eventually cut a hedge themselves and charge the owner).

There were three motions, on the negative impact of the rollout of Universal Credit, a people’s vote at the end of the Brexit negotiation, and a motion proposed by me asking the Leader of the Council to write to the Minister for Transport objecting to the closure of Wigshaw Lane by HS2 Ltd.  This motion was carried unanimously and the letter has gone.  It is shorter and less detailed than the letter planned by the Parish Council.
Mindfulness Open Day

The Friends of Culcheth Library are hosting a MINDFULNESS open day on Friday 16th November in Culcheth Library, which has its own lottery funded well-being hub.  Culcheth Library will be open from 10.00 am to 12.30 pm that day just for this event.  We will be delighted to welcome anyone who would like to find out about Mindfulness and Heartmath, including how these can help to reduce stress and anxiety and promote well-being.
Culcheth Library
The Library has some shrubs and bulbs at the front thanks to volunteers.  The jigsaw club has been very successful.  FoCL also organised a Lego club at Half Term, which went so well we are trying out after-school meetings.  Donations of Lego and Duplo very welcome.  Our Library needs about £300k in repairs and there is discussion about replacement, possibly with a bespoke factory-built building.  We would want this constructed in the factory before any demolition.  These ideas have come from Council officers and Livewire, but none of them have been passed at Council level.  Needs to be kept low-key.

Local plan – I have no further information than the email that has been sent round by the Clerk.

Broseley Avenue – there have discussions between residents and Council officers about the danger of the bend by the Golf Club gates.  
10.6 Reports from Sub-Committees

10.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

No meeting held this cycle.
Resolution 68/18 

That £100.00 be donated to Culcheth Guides in recognition of their support for community events. 

10.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee
The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 30th of October 2018.


10.6.3 Planning Working Group 

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th of November 2018.


10.6.4 Christmas Market 
The members noted the minutes of the meeting held on the 30th October 2018.

10.8 Applications for Financial Assistance
Resolution 69/18

To approve £1000.00 for the M.A.D. Culcheth Youth venture.

10.9 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 70/18
That accounts totalling £5092.60p for November 2018 be approved for payment.
10.10. Chairman’s Communications
Members noted that the Chairman’s Appeal would be in support of Neighbourhoods in Warrington Christmas Toy Appeal. Arrangements had been made with Forget Me Not shop in the CPS Centre to collect and dispatch donated items.
10.11 Date and time of the next meeting.

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 11th of December 2018 at Culcheth Centre.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Members noted a presentation from the Chairman of CADRAG summarising his report that findings that upgrading the West Coast Main Line, as opposed to the Golborne Link, will provide more capacity at only slightly greater cost.
Members also noted concern about property developers identifying potential sites in the area giving the impression that, even green belt sites, may become available for housing development that could have a detrimental impact on local services and infrastructure.
Members noted concern that the planning application for materials storage on Holcroft Lane adjacent to the M62 had not been adequately notified to residents.

They also noted concern that vehicles exiting the housing development at the Ex-Truck2Go site were creating a mess on the road. It was agreed that this would be reported to the Borough Council for action The Clerk
Members also noted concern about speeding traffic on the A574 Warrington Road in Glazebury was endangering the safety of pedestrians, particularly children attending the Primary School.
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